
This parents 

evening wasn't 

like any other 

because a couple of people 

were coming to take photos 

of people who they thought 

would like to be on the news 

paper. This parents evening 

involved a parent called Jen-

ny who has two kids; one is 

the head boy in year six. She 

helped with the raffle, 

looked after her children and 

looked after Rose’s brother 

while she was taking pic-

tures and the parents were 

with the teachers. 

Best parents evening ever!!! 

 

 

As you probably already 

know parents evening is one 

of the most 

important 

days of the 

year, mainly 

because the 

parents want to know what 

their kids are like in school 

especially if they are bad at 

home!  

To be honest if you were a 

parent you would want to 

know what they are up to at 

school mainly because they 

normally don’t tell you .      
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The autumn                                           

 Fayre!!! 

At the autumn fayre every child in 

year six had their very own stand  

for example on the ice cream stall 

there was Corey, Alicia ,Rose (me) 

and  Jaiden. 

Everyone in year six was very exited 

to be serving people things of their 

own. They were also excited to 

show the parents what  they would  

be like serving people. 

At 3.30pm they were all waiting at 

their stands except for 7 people 

who where mostly focusing on who 

was behind the reception door and 

who they thought would come to 

their stand first. At the start a cou-

ple stands where not  used until the 

end of the fayre, mainly ice cream 

because people didn’t want it at the 

start they would rather get it  every-

where in their cars! 

St Josephs Catholic  Primary School– Autumn Edition  

Parents evening:)  

Grace R: her favourite part of Shugborough was when we all gathered up and sang together. The 

main singer was Mr Little who led most of the I say, you say. 

Year 6 did both indoor and outdoor rock climbing. Rose won when Year 6 played a game 

called shark attack. This is when Mr Green says shark attack you run and jump onto the 

climbing wall as fast as possible without him catching you. Also you can’t be the last to get 

on the wall or you are out too. The dorms at Shugborough were incredible. The children got 

to choose to sleep on the top or the bottom bunk.  At night Rose fell asleep in the middle of 

the story on the floor and the teacher had to pick her up and put her into bed! In the morn-

ing everyone found it amusing. 
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All Saints Day 

Climate change (fire works). 
You all probably already 

know about the horrible cli-

mate change, well here we 

are again showing the same 

(but different) 

problem. It’s 

about  fire 

works! 

We know you all love how 

the fireworks light up the 

sky making your eyes twin-

kle as they explode, how-

ever, these can be very 

scary for animals. So, please 

think about them before 

you let off any fireworks.  

In order to keep everyone safe  

everyone was evacuated to 

the car park areas. They had to 

wait for a long time as they 

were waiting for the fire truck 

to arrive. 

 

Any don’t forget fire works 

cause all sorts of air pollution 

too!  

 

House Teams 
At St Joseph’s we have 4 house teams– St Patrick's, St George’s, St Da-

vid’s, St Andrew’s. Each house team has 2 house captains. The House 

captains job is to collect all the house points fairly across the school and 

encourage their team to do their best.  

St George’s had the most house points last term so they won the own 

clothes day– well done to them. The count starts again now for the next 

own clothes day and new house captains will be in place to help us to do 

our best. Which team will win this time... 

 

All Saints Day is a Holy Day of 

Obligation and this year it was 

during half term. When we came 

to school some classes coloured 

in some beautiful art work.  

S T  J O S E P H ’ S  P U P I L  P O S T   

Just one example of when 

fireworks can go wrong:-  

At Alton Towers in Novem-

ber at their fire work dis-

play, a stray fire work shot 

in the opposite direction to 

where it should have been. 

It hit a range of rides way, 

including  the smiler , 

oblivion and spin ball 

whizzer, creating a fire that 

spread further.  

  



Christingle  
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The Key Stage 2 Christingle 

service took place on Tuesday 

17th December at Our Lady 

of Lourdes . Fr Jeremy remem-

bered to put the heating on 

for us– so we were lovely and 

warm. 

Singing a range of Christmas 

carols was a lovely preparation 

for Christmas. Isabella in Year 

6 said, “My favourite carol was 

Silent night,” 

This year was slightly different 

to normal as we did not have 

our candle light procession, we 

all started on the altar. 

Everyone sang brilliantly– if a 

little bit quick! Most of the 

back row were busy trying to 

keep up!  

Corey-Jai said, “ It was my first 

Christingle, and I was a bit 

nervous but I enjoyed it.” 

Let’s look forward to next 

years!  

can come along to watch too. 

In WOW assemblies the chil-

dren need to be on their best 

behavior, which involves, 

concentrating, listening, put-

ting their hand up and always 

trying their best. 

The teachers choose the chil-

dren for the wow assembly– 

WOW assemblies take 

place on a Friday afternoon 

in school. There are at the 

end of the day and parents 

they choose 2 children from their class. Children 

can be chosen for lots of different reason’s includ-

ing good work, good manners, kindness and help-

ing others.  

At the end of the WOW assembly Mrs Bennett 

takes a picture and this goes on to the school 

website.  

The children get to see any visitors that may have 

come to their WOW assembly.  

allowed to play!” says Lucy and 

Ava, “ It is also good to see how 

people improve and what position 

they are best playing in.” 

  

Football club takes place on a 

Wednesday after school, led by 

Mr Sayce, Mr Jones. Again there 

are limited places but anyone in 

Y3-6 can come along if there is 

space.  

Jaiden is the football captain, “ I really enjoy 

managing the team-with Mr Sayce’s help of 

course!” and Alex is the vice-captain. “ Being the 

vice captain is fun!” 

 

 Multi-sports takes place on a Tuesday after 

school and is run by West Midlands sports– you 

can come along and join in the fun. We mustn’t 

forget Dance with Sandra on a Friday after 

school again anyone from Y1-5 can come along. 

There are lots of opportunities to stay fit here 

at St Joseph’s.  

Netball club takes place on a Mon-

day after school, led by Miss Ed-

wards. Anyone in Year 4-6 can 

join the club– if there are spaces.  

(there are limited spaces).  

Lucy is captain of the school net-

ball team and Ava is the vice cap-

tain. 

“ it can be fun to lead the tam but 

we also have to sort out who is 

platying where and where they are 

Sports Clubs  

WOW assemblies 

“ Silent Night is 

my favourite 

carol” said 

Isabella  



well. Some of the children sang 

solos and they were amazing too!. 

Lots of parents ,grandparents and 

visitors came to see the shows– it 

was lovely to see the hall full and 

everyone enjoying the play. The 

children in school enjoyed the 

dress rehearsal very much.  

We wonder what will be chosen 

for next year?  

Reception and Nursery’s play 

was called ‘Whoops-a-daisy An-

gel’. There were 2 angels 1 from 

Nursery and 1 from Reception 

class. It was about an angel that 

stood out to everyone because 

her crown was crooked and her 

dressed was patched so they 

thought that she wasn’t good 

enough– but she showed them 

that she could do it well!  

Well done to all of Nursery and 

reception for putting on such a 

super play! 

 

Year 1 and Year 2 –they put on 

‘baa, Baa Bethlehem.  

 

All of the children had parts to 

play and they played them really 

We hope that you enjoy this edition of the 

pupil post– don’t forget to tell us if you want 

us to write about anything in particular– drop 

a note into Year 6 and we may include it in 

the next newsletter 

 

Christmas Plays  

ENJOY!  

The Editorial Team  
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